European Parliament Resolution on the EURES Activity Report 2004-2005: Towards a single European labour market

1.
Resolution tabled further to oral question B6‑0136/2007 pursuant to Rule 108(5) of Parliament's Rules of Procedure by Jan ANDERSSON on behalf of the Employment and Social Affairs Committee
2.
EP reference number: B6-0322/2007 / P6_TA-PROV(2007)0376

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 5 September 2007

4.
Subject: Activities of the EURES network and portal

5.
Brief analysis of the text and Parliament's requests:

The resolution calls on the Commission to further strengthen EURES with a view to:

1. making it a one-stop shop for workers' geographical and occupational mobility in order to remove existing obstacles (including social security questions) and respond to the needs of seasonal job-seekers and workers from third countries;
2. promoting mobility, particularly through cross-border partnerships between 'older' and 'newer' Member States and between 'newer' Member States;

3. continuing the good work that has been achieved, for example the successful organisation of European-wide job fairs.

6.
Reply to these requests and action which the Commission has taken or intends to take:

Following Parliament's recommendations concerning the increase in the 2007 budget for EURES, a survey was carried out within the network to assess whether it was necessary and practicable to include vacancies for short-term seasonal or temporary work in EURES. Many countries were in favour. When the development plans for EURES are being drawn up, full consideration will be given to extending this service.

The Commission currently intends to open up EURES to workers from other countries (a new approach has been introduced into the EURES guidelines for 2007-2010).

There are currently 20 cross-border cooperation projects. In addition, 14 feasibility studies are under way to identify possible new projects (either between new Member States or between old and new Member States). The Commission intends to promote exchanges of workers between the partner countries and thereby help to clarify the situation arising from the application of transitional measures.

EURES is a unique structure, mainly because it combines a network of over 800 qualified counsellors and a portal providing easy access and an interactive exchange of information (over 1.4 million job offers are accessible via the portal). However, EURES is not aimed at promoting occupational mobility in general; its emphasis is particularly on geographical mobility. Consequently it has only a limited impact on occupational mobility. Moreover, EURES provides information and advice, but does not deal directly with social security problems.
The Commission intends to adopt a mobility action plan in November 2007, which includes measures to strengthen EURES and is very much in line with the recommendations in Parliament's resolution. The proposed measures will aim to improve the strategic dimension of EURES, raise the standard of the services provided and increase the number of EURES users.
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